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RESOLVED, That the intersection of Cole."Avenue and

Upton Avenue is hereby named the "Dayna A. Bazar Memorial

Square".
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B. JAMES SUZMAN

Director

Department of Public Works
"Building Pride In Providence"
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TO: Michael Clement, City Clerk

FROM: B. James Suzman, Director"fA

DATE: November 10, 1992

RE: Memorial Square

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

Mayor

Please be advised that the Bazar Family of 119 Upton Avenue has
requested that the intersection of Cole and Upton Avenues be named the
"Dayna A. Bazar Memorial Square" in rememberance of their daughter who
was tragically killed in an automobile accident last year. Please

prepare the appropriate resolution. Jim Anderson of the Mayor's Office

can provide the details for the resolution.

BJS:cs

cc: Jim Anderson
Councilwoman Williams

700 Aliens Avenue • Providence, Rhode Island 02905 0 (401) 467-7950



Department of Public Works
700 Aliens Avenue

Providence. Rhode Island 02905

Michael Clement
City Clerk
City Hall
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Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM

DATE: December 8, 1992

TO: Nancy Derrig, Superintendent of Parks

SUBJECT: THE ATTACHED RESOLUTION

CONSIDERED BY: Committee on Urban RedEvelopment, Renewal and Planning
Chairwoman Josephine DiRuzzo

DISPOSITION: 
The accompanying resolution is referred to you for study,
report and recommendation and report back in writing to
the above-named committee as soon as possible.

We would like to have a reply as soon as possible. We
are meeting December 16, 1992 and would like this on the
agenda. Thank you.



NANCY L. DERRIG

SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS

Department of Public Parks
"Building Pride In Providence"

M E M O R A N D U M

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

MAYOR

TO: The Honorable Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman
Committee on Urban Development, Renewal & Planning

FROM: Nancy L. Derrig ,
Superintendent of Parks

DATE: December 10, 1992

SUBJECT: Attached Memorandum

Pursuant to your request in the attached memorandum,
please be advised that the commemoration of a "Memorial
Square" is not the authority nor under the jurisdiction of
the Parks Department, but rather the Department of Traffic
Engineering. This matter, therefore, should be referred to
Irene Testa for consideration.

nld/RH
Attachment

Dalrymple Boathouse, Roger Williams Park - Providence, RI 02905 - (401)785-9450 - TDD# (401)751-0203



atY o~

B. JAMES SUZMAN p''!

Director ~e A
a o-

Department of Public Works

"Building Pride /n Providence"

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

Mayor

TO: Michael Clement, City Clerk

FROM: B. James Suzman, Traffic Engineer & Director of Public Works

DATE: ' 12/ 14/92

RE: Traffic Control Resolutions

FOR: Transmittal to Councilman Clarkin, Chairman,

Committee on Public Works

REQUEST: That the Traffic Engineering place a memorial square
sign at the intersection of Cole Avenue and Upton Street
for a "Dayna A. Bizar Memorial Square".

DISPOSITION: No objection. Sign will be placed within one month
from receipt of signed resolution


